

مدرسة الجــامعـة الـوطنيــة - عاليه Universal College - Aley, Lebanon

Tel: +961 25 55 666 5 Fax: +961 25 55 666 0 P.O.Box 284, Aley, Lebanon Email: uca@universalcollege.edu.lb SUPERINTENDENT: Walid Abushakra

DIRECTOR: Rola Malaeb

Dear UCA Parents and Guardians.

I am reaching out to you not just as the director of UCA, but as someone who understands and shares the same fears, doubts, and concerns that many of you are experiencing right now. Like you, I am navigating these uncertain times, and I know how deeply we all worry about the safety and well-being of our children.

Please know that I am with you in this—every step of the way. While we may not have all the answers, we are committed to doing what's best for your children, and we will continue to face these challenges together with strength and determination.

We understand that many of you have concerns about the current situation, and although no one can guarantee 100% security for everyone, we firmly believe that being in school is what's best for our children's learning and well-being. Please note that while attendance is preferred, it is not mandatory. As always, the safety and comfort of our students remain our top priority.

As I have mentioned previously, if you choose not to send your child or children to school at this time, please feel free to contact their respective principal of cycle. We are more than happy to work with you to create a learning plan that accommodates and supports your children's educational needs.

Thank you for your continued trust and cooperation.

Warm regards,

Rola Malaeb

UCA Director